
RESOLUTION 

 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF CLAY COUNTY, FLORIDA, 

DETERMINING THAT PROPERTY DESCRIBED AS BUILDING 91, ROOM 55 AT 

ORANGE PARK HIGH SCHOOL, 2300 KINGSLEY AVENUE, ORANGE PARK, 

FLORIDA IS NO LONGER ELIGIBLE BY CODE ENFORCEMENT FOR 

EDUCATIONAL PURPOSES OR ANCILLARY PURPOSES AND HAS NO COMMERCIAL 

VALUE AND SHOULD BE DISPOSED OF BY THE MOST ECONOMIC MEANS. 

 

WHEREAS, The School Board of Clay County, Florida wants to dispose of the 

structure described as relocatable Building, Room #55, located at Orange Park 

High School: and 

 

WHEREAS, the structure has deteriorated, is not cost effective to repair and 

is no longer utilized, serves no useful function and is without commercial 

value; and 

 

WHEREAS, Florida Statue 1013.28 requires a determination that said structure 

is unusable for educational purposes and ancillary purposes and has no 

commercial value; 

 

WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the School Board to dispose of said 

structure by the most economical means of Clay County District Personnel; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the School District of Clay County, Florida, 

that the following described property is unusable for education and ancillary 

purposes and is without commercial value and in the best interest of the 

public, should be disposed of by the most economic means.  Said property is 

more particularly described as follows: 

 

Structure: Building 91, Room 55, is a relocatable metal building constructed 

in 1964, currently at Orange Park High School, 2300 Kingsley Avenue, Orange 

Park, Florida.   

 

ADOPTED and APPROVED this 17th day of July, 2008. 

 

School District of Clay County, Florida 

By ___________________________ 

   Carol Studdard, Chairman 

 

By ___________________________ 

   Charles E. Van Zant 

     

By ___________________________ 

   Carol Vallencourt 

 

By ___________________________ 

   Lisa Graham 

 

By ___________________________ 

   Wayne Bolla 

ATTEST: 

 

______________________________ 

DAVID L. Owens, Superintendent 


